
December 20th, 2015—4th Sunday in Advent  Welcome to St. Nicholas Catholic Church! 

www.stncc.net Lord, Let it be You who lives in me today. www.facebook.com/stncc.net 

This week at St. Nicholas 
Mon Dec 21 Sg 2:8-14 or Zep 3:14-18a/Ps 33:2-3, 11-12, 20-21/Lk 

1:39-45 

Tue Dec 22 1 Sm 1:24-28/1 Sm 2:1, 4-8/Lk 1:46-56 
7:20am Liturgy of the Hours (Morning Prayer) 
7:35am Rosary 
7:35am Confessions 
8:00am Mass: Joy Keating 
8:35am Fatima Rosary Group 

Wed Dec 23 Mal 3:1-4, 23-24/Ps 25:4-5, 8-10, 14/Lk 1:57-66 
7:20am Liturgy of the Hours (Morning Prayer) 
7:35am Rosary 
7:35am Confessions 
8:00am Mass: Elmer, Bernadine Popp, Lisa iliffe +  

11:00am-12:00pm Confessions 
4:00pm Adoration Chapel closes 
4:45-5:30pm Confessions 
7:00pm Penance Service held at Immaculate     
Conception Catholic Church in Lonsdale 
7:00pm Adult Choir Practice 

Thu Dec 24 Is 9:1-6/Ps 96:1-3, 11-13/Ti 2:11-14/Lk 2:1-14 
Adoration Chapel closed 
3:40pm Children’s Christmas Pageant 
4:00pm Mass:  Mary & Elmer Karl and Helen & 
Ralph Kaufenberg+  
9:30pm Caroling 
10:00pm Mass: For the Parish 

Fri Dec 25 Is 52:7-10/Ps 98:1-6/Heb 1:1-6/Jn 1:1-18 or 1:1-5, 9-14 

Adoration Chapel closed 
9:00am Mass:  Don Kremer+ 

Sat 
 
 

Dec 26 
             

Acts 6:8-10; 7:54-59/Ps 31:3-4, 6, 8, 16-17/Mt 10:17-22 

Adoration Chapel closed 
Food Shelf Weekend 
7:35am Liturgy of the Hours (Morning Prayer) 
8:00am Mass:  Carol Fraher 
8:35am Rosary 
8:35am Confessions 
9:00am Pro-Life Rosary in Chapel 
3:30pm Confessions 
5:00pm Mass: Stuart & Joyce Russell+  

Sun Dec 27 1 Sm 1:20-22, 24-28 or Sir 3:2-6, 12-14/Ps 84:2-3, 5-6, 9
-10/1 Jn 3:1-2, 21-24 or Col 3:12-21 or 3:12-17/Lk 2:41-
52  

Adoration Chapel closed 
Food Shelf Weekend 
7:20am Liturgy of the Hours (Morning Prayer) 
7:35am Rosary 
8:00am Mass: For the Parish 
9:35am Rosary 

10:00am Mass: Jess & Ilene Ramirez 

From the desk of Father Barnes 

Dear brothers and sisters,  
 
As we await the coming of Christ in just a few days now, think of a 
young child waiting for a parent to return home after being away 
for a few days or a week.  Waiting, listening for the garage door to 
open or the house door to open, then the joy when mom or dad 
walks in is so great, there is real rejoicing. 
 
We are sons and daughters of a good God who comes to us.  The 
call for us is to respond to His offering of love, as a child runs to 
the door to greet mom or dad.  They don’t just sit around when 
the door opens, but they make haste to greet and welcome a 
parent. 
 
God is knocking at the door of our heart to come and dwell within 
us, especially in the Holy Eucharist.  It will be up to us to open up 
to Him, to make room for Him, and to remain in relationship with 
Him by seeking to do His will as Mary did in all things! 
 
God bless you and your families this Christmas! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Fr. Barnes 

Consider Making a Year-End Gift to St. Nicholas Catholic Church 
 
As the end of the year approaches, we begin to reflect upon the 
many blessings bestowed upon us. The end of the year also pro-
vides a great opportunity to thank God for these blessings by 
gifting to St. Nicholas Catholic Church. The benefits of income tax 
deductions, capital gains savings and other financial benefits are 
significant advantages that provide an incentive to make a gift at 
the year-end. A gift can also help support St. Nicholas for years 
to come. 
 
There are many different ways of contributing a gift. However, 
two of the easiest and most direct methods to gift are donations 
of cash and appreciated stock or other investments. You can also 
make other financially advantageous gifts such as real estate, life 
insurance, charitable remainder trusts, gift annuities, will/trust 
bequests and IRA/retirement accounts. 
 
For more information on how you can help make a difference by 
contributing a year-end gift to St. Nicholas Catholic Church, 
please contact Father Barnes or Pat Berry @ 612-619-1451 or 
jackalbear@mindspring.com. We welcome Haven Josephine 

Chastek into the One Holy Catholic 
Church by the Sacrament of Holy 
Baptism. Haven’s parents are Lance 
& Carmen Chastek. 

Please note the parish office will be closed in the afternoon 
on Thursday, December 24th and all day Friday, December 
25th in observance of our Blessed Savior’s birth.  

http://www.stncc.net
http://www.facebook.com/stncc.net
mailto:jackalbear@mindspring.com


St. Nicholas Catholic Church Have a great week! Elko New Market, MN 

www.stncc.net Jesus, I trust in You! www.facebook.com/stncc.net 

We are looking for a new head coordinator(s) for our Eu-
charistic Adoration Chapel.  Please prayerfully consider 
lending your talents to this beautiful ministry.  If you are 
interested in this volunteer position, please contact Father 
Barnes for more information. 

Christmas Adoration Schedule 
The Adoration Chapel will close on Wednesday, December 23rd at 4 p.m. 
and re-open on Tuesday, January 5th at 8:30 a.m. 
 
What is the Purpose of Eucharistic Adoration? 

Á  Recognize continually and publicly the Real Presence of Jesus 
Christ in the Holy Eucharist. 

Á  Offer reparation for the many sins committed against God and the 
sacredness of all life. 

Á  Form a habit of daily prayer and silence. 
Á  Listen to what God is saying to you. 

  
What Are the Benefits and Results of Eucharistic Adoration? 

Á  An increased reception and reverence of the Holy Eucharist. 
Á  An increase of vocations to Priesthood and the Religious life. 
Á  Alone time with your Lord and God. 
Á  Strengthening of faith and love within your family. 
Á  By listening to God’s words, we can learn what His plan is for us to 

do in life. 
 

If you would like to become an adorer or for more information, please 
contact our temporary lead coordinator, Jean Moeller at 952-461-4552 or 
at maulor@msn.com. You may also sign up online at http://
www.stncc.net/available-adoration-hours. 
 

Eucharistic Adoration Liturgical Stewardship 

Dec 24 @ 4pm Lector: Children 

  Ministers: Norleen Lane, Jan Freeman 

Dec 24 @ 10pm Lector: Chuck Mathews 

 Ministers: Kathy Chlan, Amy McDonald 

Dec 25 @9am Lector: Mike Cole 

 Ministers: Joyce Anderson, Jolene Pierson 

Dec 26 @ 5pm Lector: Jan Freeman 

 Ministers: Gail Matthews, Ralph Wagner 

 Ushers: Joe Molitor, David Sheedy 

Dec 27 @ 8am Lector: Mike Moeller 

  Ministers: Leander Wagner, Kathy Chlan 

  Ushers: Dan Simones, Gary Vosejpka 

Dec 27 @ 10am Lector: Kelly Heselton 

  Ministers: Tom Streefland, Amy McDonald 

  Ushers: Randy Wagner, Tony Nelson 

Measure of Our Treasure to the Lord 

December 13th, Week 24 in Fiscal Year 
Budget Weekly Sunday Giving $6,522 

Budget Year-to-Date Sunday Giving $156,528 

Sunday Plate & Envelope $5,770 

Children’s Collection $4 

Immaculate Conception $476 

Fuel $20 

ACH (Received monthly) $0 

Grounds $25 

Flowers $100 

Collection Received Year-to-Date $130,402 

  -ϷнсΣмнс 

Endowment: $0  

Capital Improvements: $145 YTD $2,596   

 
Salon Allure 
952-461-6800 

 

http://www.stncc.net
http://www.facebook.com/stncc.net
mailto:maulor@msn.com
http://www.stncc.net/available-adoration-hours
http://www.stncc.net/available-adoration-hours
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LNMV Religious Education:  
 
Classes held at the Catholic Education Center (CEC) 
home of Holy Cross Catholic School 
 

NO Classes Wednesday, Dec. 23rd,  Christmas Break 
NO Classes Wednesday, Dec. 30th, Christmas Break 
 
Classes resume Wednesday, January 6th 2016 

St. Nicholas News & Events Our Parish School News 

 
 
 
 
 

The students and staff of Holy Cross Catholic 
School wish you a blessed remainder of Advent 
and a holy, happy Christmas season.  Students will 
celebrate the birth of Christ at their class Christ-
mas parties on Tuesday, and then enjoy a break 
until the new year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
Please remember Holy Cross in your year-end 
charitable giving.  Checks may be mailed to the 
school at 6100 37th Street West, Webster, 55088, 
or you may give online anytime by clicking the 
“Donate Now” on our homepage at 
www.holycrossschool.net.  Donations are fully tax-
deductible, and all gifts are deeply appreciated. 

 
Angel Fund Matching Grant 

A generous donor has offered $5,000 in the form 
of a matching grant to the Angel Fund! The Angel 
Fund is the tuition assistance fund for families who 
are unable to meet the full tuition cost, and there 
is a great need for donations. Please help us make 
the most of this offer! Donations can be sent to 
the school and marked Angel Fund, or your can 
give online at www.holycrossschool.net by clicking 
the Donate Now button on the top right of the 
page. Thank you for your continued generosity! 

Youth Group: Please mark your calendars for Saturday, January 
16th. We will be doing our service project by going to Feed My 
Starving Children in Eagan and packing meals for the hungry. Our 
shift runs from 4:30-6:30pm. We have 15 spots available for teens 
for this event, so RSVP to Megan Anderson to make sure you get 
in! 

Dead Theologians Society:  Grades 9-12 are invited to attend the 
meeting of the Dead Theologians Society.  The next meeting is 
Sunday, Jan. 10th from 6:00-9:00 p.m. at the St. Nicholas Campus.. 
(Confirmation students this will count for one Faith Enrichment 
event.)  

Volunteers NEEDED:  Help out the youth by putting together a 
meal for the youth in February or April! Support the Youth of your 
parish! You can go to the “Sign Up Genius” link below to select 
helping with part or all of a meal served at approximately 6:45pm.  
Please contact Kathy Chlan at kathyc@holycrossschool.net or 952
-652-6100 if you have questions.  The link is:  
www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0F45AAAF2FA5F58-dead    

! /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ DƛƊ ŦƻǊ ¸ƻǳǊ tŀǊƛǎƘ 
 
In order to balance our parish budget every year we rely heavi-
ly on the generous gifts that come to us through the Christmas 
collection. We also rely heavily on the 
weekly Offerto- ry gifts that are made 
52 weeks out of the year. Both your 
Christmas gifts to our parish and your 
weekly Offerto- ry gifts help us man-
age our oper- ating budget through 
winter when heating bills are high 
and unexpected costs arise for snow 
and ice remov- al. For this reason, we 
ask you to please be as generous 
as possible with your Christmas gift to 
the parish. If possible, use both your weekly envelope and your 
Christmas envelope this Christmas. We need your support. 
Thank you for your generosity both throughout the year and at 
Christmas! 

http://www.stncc.net
http://www.facebook.com/stncc.net
http://www.holycrossschool.net
http://www.holycrossschool.net
mailto:kathyc@holycrossschool.net
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0F45AAAF2FA5F58-dead
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St. Nicholas News & Events Continued 

9ŀǊƭȅ ōǳƭƭŜǝƴ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜǎΥ  
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ōǳƭƭŜǝƴ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ōȅ п 
ǇΦƳΦ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нмǎǘ ϧ нуǘƘ 
 !ƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŜƳŀƛƭŜŘ ǘƻΥ  

ƪƧƻƘƴǎƻƴϪǎǘƴŎŎΦƴŜǘ 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗ 

v ϧ ! Why do we give gifts at Christmas? 
 
Great events in and of themselves are not tangible. They oc-
cur in life but leave no mark behind, nothing that someone 
could come across and know that something significant oc-
curred. So we mark the event with monuments, holidays, 
gold watches or plaques, making a meaningful event tangible 
and memorable. 
 
Gifts at Christmas do the same thing. They mark the occasion 
of the birth of Jesus, communicating a bit of the joy of the 
day by allowing us to be both giver and receiver. Gift-giving 
sets aside the day as special and different. The special foods, 
customs, decorations and gifts all help focus our attention on 
the importance and meaning of the day and at the same time 
allow us to share personally in its joy and happiness. 
 
In giving gifts, though, we can share in the meaning of Christ-
mas in a significant way. We imitate God in sharing with oth-
ers. We give a bit of ourselves to others in the gifts we give, 
just as God gives us the gift of his Son. No wonder we often 
say that the best gifts are those that come from the heart. 
Given in love, these presents are wrapped in the best cover-
ing of all.  
 
Liturgical Publications, Inc.  

What Is Stewardship? 
Part 3 of 5 
 
As we strive to live as faithful and generous stewards, it is im-
portant that we understand all of the facets of stewardship. Here 
are just a few key aspects of stewardship. Stewardship is: 
 

¶ Spending Time with God - Stewardship involves spending 
time with God. Recognizing that every day is a gift from God, we 
strive to spend some of each day with God, through prayer, Mass, 
Eucharistic Adoration, scripture reading, quiet, meditation and 
other spiritual activities. 

¶ Sharing Talent - Stewardship involves sharing talent. Recog-
nizing that God has given each individual unique skills and talents 
so that together we can do the work of Our Lord, we strive to share 
our own talents and to encourage and welcome others to also use 
their talents to carry out the mission and ministry of the Church. 

¶ Giving Treasure - Stewardship involves giving treasure. Giv-
ing time and talent does not excuse us from giving treasure. We 
know that throughout the Gospels, Jesus challenged us to give as 
it has been given to us. Recognizing the tremendous financial 
blessings that abound in our country, we strive to give at least 
10% of our resources back to God, to support the building up of 
Godôs kingdom. Although this level of giving may not be imme-
diately possible, we are aware of what percentage we are giving 
back and regularly strive to increase the amount, taking small 
incremental steps toward giving a full tithe. 

 
Everyday Stewardship 
 
The average American will spend close to $800 this year on 
Christmas gifts. That number is for the average person, not 
even the average family, which would be much higher. Most 
Americans will also take on some credit debt this Christmas in 
order to get their loved ones all the gifts they want. Of 
course, all of this spending is in the name of Jesus, the reason 
for the season, right? 
 
Even good stewards can easily get sucked into excessive 
spending at Christmas time. We have been programmed by 
our culture to see the season as the time for giving better 
gifts than at any other time of the year. But the reality is that 
Christmas should be seen as a time where those outward 
things matter the least, and what really matters is the reality 
of family and the experience of Christmas traditions together. 
But we have to be mature disciples to see it that way. 
 
As everyday stewards we need to give gifts with greater 
meaning rather than a bigger price tag. We are accountable 
to God for each dollar we spend, so we need to spend wisely. 
Also, I doubt Jesus has any desire to be used as the reason 
why your credit card bill is so high. 
 
God becoming man is a complete example of gift giving. God 
gave to us his only Son so we might have eternal life. It had 
nothing to do with money, and everything to do with giving 
completely of one's self. Christmas gifts are good and im-
portant traditions, but it is the giving of ourselves to one an-
other that truly identifies the real reason for the season.   
 
Liturgical Publications, Inc.   

http://www.stncc.net
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St. Nicholas News & Events Continued 

 
¶ The Knights of Columbus are selling 
Religious Christmas Cards. The display is in 
the back of church, and the price of the 
cards are on the boxes. Please place your 
money in the envelope provided. 
 

¶ The Knights of Columbus will not have a January 2016 
business meeting. Please plan to attend our Christmas 
party dinner on Sunday January 10, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. at 
Firehouse Grille in Elko New Market. Please RSVP to Leon 
Meger at 952-652-2826. Thank you!  

Snow removal volunteers needed. 

If you are up and about and notice it has 
snowed, please consider stopping by St. 
Nicholas and helping to clear the walk 
ways before morning Mass. Father Barnes 
would certainly appreciate the extra help 
and would probably lend you his shovel! 

 
 
 

Cookies & Caroling 
Sunday, December 20th 

5:00 p.m. 
 
 
 

 
We’ll meet in the church basement for a light meal, have a Christmas 
cookie exchange and head out to sing to some lucky homes in the 
neighborhood!   
 
Please bring 4 dozen cookies to exchange.  
Not a baker? It’s ok—Join us for caroling –  
either way great memories will be made!  
 
Women, men, girls & boys are invited. 
 
Hosted by the CMLG. 
 
All children Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ accompanied by a parent.        

Divine Mercy Cenacle 
 
The cenacle of Divine Mercy is a prayer study group for both 
men and women that studies the Diary of Saint Faustina, Sa-
cred Scripture and the Catechism of the Catholic Church by 
using a defined study guide. As a group we pray for vocations, 
life issues, promote the real presence of Jesus in the Blessed 
Sacrament and work to apply the message of Divine Mercy 
into our daily lives. 
 
If this sounds like something you would like to be a part of 
during the “Year of Mercy”, please consider joining. 
 
We will be forming a morning and an evening group which will 
meet one time each month. The first meeting will be held in 
the Myra Room on Tuesday, Jan. 
5th at 7-8:30 p.m. or on Thursday, 
Jan. 7th at 8:30-10 a.m. 
 
Materials needed for the study 
group are: A Catholic Bible, The 
Diary of St. Faustina, the Catechism 
of the Catholic Church, and a study 
guide. The study guide can be pur-
chased through the parish when 
you sign up at a cost of $15.00.  
 
You may sign up and pay through 
the parish office or through the 
parish website @ http://
www.stncc.net/divine-mercy-
cenacle 
 
For additional information, contact Deb Streefland at 952-652-
2249.  

Please note we are no longer using our PO Box 
address. All correspondence should be mailed to: 
 
  St. Nicholas Catholic Church     
  51 Church Street  
  Elko New Market, MN 55054 

 
Please note we will no longer include 
personal announcements in the bulletin. 

A special ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳ to those who have 

donated toward the repair of the Clavinova. 

The Golden Hearts continue to collect used postage 

stamps for the missions. Please place used stamps in 

the container in back of church. Thank you! 

Food Shelf Weekends: St. Nicholas will be hold-
ing food drives the last full weekend of every 
month.  All donations will be going to the Scott 
County Food Shelf. Mark your calendar and 
thanks in advance for your donations! Food Shelf 
weekend: December 26/27. Please bring food 
and drop in the alcoves on the sides of church.  

http://www.stncc.net
http://www.facebook.com/stncc.net
http://www.stncc.net/divine-mercy-cenacle
http://www.stncc.net/divine-mercy-cenacle
http://www.stncc.net/divine-mercy-cenacle
http://www.stncc.net/divine-mercy-cenacle
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Area News & Events 

Be among the first we tell! 

We don’t know who. We don’t when. But we do know who we’ll tell 
first… You! Follow The Catholic Spirit for the best coverage when our 
new archbishop is named. Go to www.TheCatholicSpirit.com/
NewAbp and sign up to choose how you want to hear the news. 

 

Extraordinary Jubilee Year of Mercy  

(Dec. 8, 2015 – Nov. 20, 2016) 

Pope Francis asks us to “live this Year in the light of the Lord’s 
words: ‘Be merciful, just as your Father is merciful. (cf. Lk 
6:36)’”  Participate throughout the year by making a pilgrimage to 
a Holy Door at the Cathedral of Saint Paul or Basilica of Saint 
Mary, regularly receiving the sacrament of Reconciliation, per-
forming corporal and spiritual works of mercy, and participating 
in the Mercy Works video challenge. Find additional ways to pray, 
learn and act at www.archspm.org/Mercy. 

 
Natural Family Planning (NFP) 

 A series of Natural Family Planning (NFP) classes will begin soon in 
your community or a community near you. This Church approved 
method is scientific and marriage building. The classes teach couples 
how to achieve or postpone pregnancy, while embracing the beauty 
of God’s gift of sexuality.    

 
Cathedral Young Adults Theology on Tap  

All young adults ages 18-39 are invited to come to the next Theology 
on Tap series, presented by the Cathedral of Saint Paul Young Adults. 
Connect with others for an evening of food, fellowship, and faith. The 
series will be held on Wednesday evenings from January 6 – February 
3 at O’Gara’s, 164 Snelling Ave N, Saint Paul. Social hour is 6:30 – 
7:30 p.m. and the speaker begins at 7:30 p.m. Topics focus on faith 
and contemporary issues that directly affect the lives of young adults. 
All evenings are free of charge.  

Speaker schedule for TOT 

January 6: Grill the Bishop, Bishop Cozzens; January 13: New Femi-
nism, Leah Jacobson; January 20: The Freedom of Surrender, Deacon 
Joseph Michalak; January 27: Living 100% of Your Life, Jeff Cavins 
February 3: Called to Witness, Ken Fitzgerald. 

For more information, visit www.cathedralsaintpaul.org/cya or our 
Facebook page www.facebook.com/groups/19770161424. 

 
Annual Prayer Service for Life  

Please join us at the Cathedral of Saint Paul at 10:30 AM on Friday, 
January 22, 2016 for the Annual Prayer Service for Life, followed by 
MCCL’s March for Life at the State Capitol. This prayer service com-
memorates the millions of lives lost to abortion and the many wom-
en and men wounded by abortion’s aftermath. All are invited and 
welcome. For more information, please contact the Office for Mar-
riage, Family & Life at 651-291-4488 or visit www.archspm.org.  

 

Prayer Vigil for Hope, Healing and Mercy 

For over forty years, legalized abortion has left many men and wom-
en empty, confused and longing to be whole again. This vigil is open 
to all and is a special invitation to those who have been hurt by abor-
tion. Please join us Thursday, January 21, 2016, 7– 11 p.m. in St. 
Mary’s Chapel at the Saint Paul Seminary. 

 
2016 WINE: Catholic WomenΩs Conference  
WINE: Women in the New Evangelization, in partnership with the 
archdiocesan Office of Evangelization and Catechesis, invites women 
of all ages to the 2016 WINE: Catholic Women’s Conference, 9:30 
a.m. - 3:30 p.m. Saturday, Feb. 6 at Mary, Mother of the Church, 
Burnsville. Our theme, Mercy: Encountering Boundless Love, is in-
spired by Pope Francis’ invitation to enter into an extraordinary jubi-
lee, a holy Year of Mercy. The day includes inspirational talks, music, 
lunch, prayer, confessions, shopping, chocolate, and more. It is the 
perfect way to prepare for Lent. Registration: $55 before Jan. 6, $65 
afterward. For more information and to register, visit 
www.archspm.org/WINE 

 
2016 Archdiocesan MenΩs Conference  . 

Saturday, February 27, 8 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. (Doors open at 7 a.m. for 
Adoration and Confession) 

Anderson Fieldhouse, University of St. Thomas, Saint Paul 

Men of all ages and walks of life are invited to a morning filled with 
faith and fellowship. Bishop Cozzens will lead men to a new mission: 
The Catholic Watchmen - Calling men to be protectors, providers and 
leaders of their families. The conference includes: Mass, breakfast, 
dynamic speakers, and more! $20 per adult; $10 per student (up to 
high school senior). Find more details, including ways to register, at 
www.archspm.org/Events. Questions? Contact Susanna Bolle at 
bolles@archspm.org or 651-291-4411. 

 

Are you considering a Vocation as a Permanent Deacon?  

Permanent Diaconate Inquiry Series  

“The Living Icon of Christ the Servant in the Ministry of the Word, 
of Sacrament, of Charity.”   

The Saint Paul Seminary, !ǇǊƛƭ рΣ мнΣ мф ŦǊƻƳ сΥол ǇƳ ς фΥлл ǇƳ 
ŀƴŘ !ǇǊƛƭ олΣ нлмс ŦǊƻƳ уΥлл ŀƳ ς оΥлл ǇƳ   

In this four-part series, discerners will learn about the Vocation of 
the Permanent Diaconate:  
What is the Permanent Diaconate?  Who can become a dea-
con?  What does a deacon do?  What roles do the wife and family 
have?  How does one discern and respond to the Lord’s call to 
Holy Orders?  What is the application, discernment, and formation 
process?   
For men between 30 and 59 years old, married or single. If mar-
ried, wives are encouraged to attend. Have Questions?  Contact 
Deacon Russ Kocemba at kocemba@msn.com or (952) 933-3660. 
wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘΥ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ {ƘŜƭƭŜŜ [ŜƛŦ ŀǘ 
sjleif@stthomas.edu ƻǊ όсрмύ фсн-суфмΦ   
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